
 
 

May 15, 2025 

Dear WPS Families, 

Happy May Fete!  We’re wishing all of our families a joyful and memorable May Fete tomorrow! 
This week has been full of celebration as we honored our fourth graders during continuation 
ceremonies and picnics at each school. It was wonderful to come together as a community to 
recognize this important milestone. 

A heartfelt thank you to our fourth grade families for attending the ceremonies and for 
volunteering your time and energy to make the picnics so special. Your support means the world 
to our students and staff! 

Take care, 

Dr. Gina Kirchner 

Principal, Wyoming Primary Schools 

Counselor Corner 
This week’s Cowboy TV lessons focused on sportsmanship.  Showing good sportsmanship 
means being kind, fair, and respectful to everyone, whether we win or lose. If someone makes a 
mistake, we should be encouraging by using kind words instead of laughing or getting upset. 
Practicing good sportsmanship also means being honest and following the rules because 
cheating or being unfair takes away the fun for everyone else.  We want to be encouragers, not 
discouragers, and this means we need to use our words to make others feel confident, not sad 
or left out. Even if someone isn’t the best at a game, they still deserve our support and 
kindness. Demonstrating good sportsmanship shows that we care about others and want 
everyone to have a good time.  The following are titles of children’s books that teach about 
sportsmanship: Howard B. Wigglebottom Learns About Sportsmanship (K-1st grades), I Want to 
Win! by Sue Graves (K-1), Winners Don’t Whine and Whiners Don’t Win by Julia Cooh, If 
Winning Isn’t Everything, and Why Do I Hate to Lose by Bryan Smith (3rd-4th grades). 

Upcoming Dates 

●​ No School - May Fete - May 16th  
●​ Report Cards Home - Thursday Folders - May 22nd  



●​ Field Day & Last Day of School - May 29th  

View the full WCS calendar here.   

News from Around Wyoming 
Click here for more Events and Information from around WCS & the community, including: 

●​ Hilltop School Building Retirement Open House May 22 
●​ Class of 2025 Parade of Graduates on Friday, May 23 
●​ Federal Grants Input Meeting on May 19 
●​ Summer Athletic Camps at Wyoming High School 
●​ Upcoming Events 
●​ Volunteer Opportunities for May Fete 
●​ PSA School Supply Kits: Place your order now! 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/LdbA-5XijKG99lDDWZoN6g~~/AAAAARA~/8rNqgiGdSISYqFLaZeelTSST_eMtRk_J9LUxP6qtukgU707Y9R_NPh5T0UEIeu63ctJtr4Xdmx0pY1ZoWIkN8_EhXqNRznCDl_zwKLFheYwyWwwBmS4Y9nRZmgL3YLXEQvRMsDIxohaijFdddb0_K5pTBmBulPZXlDCQWtBhf64~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ifaD0KaVhrFFQAnniACQiA~~/AAAAARA~/0h6YWDbKsizajr2WUnwmvE8xVWC3-9rl01ocFdfWnrflu00VPX1fRsmad4oNmbyVAjvy42vv1bMUgNlcCeCXmF4WG51b2Z8oJqOHSCVDnGbt2kW6EVksW5UK1zOJef7l6waR5zX--om4tjVl1G8wTopXgMHqyMuaaMVeI-mNn5YrTe63xIs5XpLTocHZdtgxGQrCY3aFkiMNFtgDnK4Pgs-hViEdeg62zYQY-HKQ3ek~

